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                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever. Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

July 2022 
Dear Brethren, 

 
“Our help is in the name of the LORD, who made heaven and earth.” (Psalm 124:8). Greetings 

in the precious name of Jesus Christ the Lord. We hope that each one is doing well. 
 
We have cause for thankfulness to our Sovereign God for his continued blessings and loving 

kindnesses towards us. Also, for the blessings that we enjoy through the prayers and support of so 
many of His people and churches. 

 
The ongoing worship services continue well with those who regularly attend, for which we are 

again thankful. I have been able to get another Gospel bulletin prepared and delivered to the printer for 
distribution in Dongara and Port Denison upon its completion. This will be the third time that we have 
sent out pamphlets via the postal service. Each one contains a different Gospel message. We continue 
to pray that the Lord will use them for His glory and to the benefit of those who receive them.  

 
Cyd and I were able to upgrade to a newer used vehicle, which is more suited to our needs. We 

appreciate the support received over the years so that we have been able to add to the vehicle fund, 
which in turn made the purchase possible.  

 
I was able to talk to Bro. Norman Malu in Papua New Guinea and he said that there is still 

election chaos and violence so the government extended the voting for two more weeks. We appreciate 
your prayers concerning this difficult time in that country.   
  

Thank you once again for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and support for the 
Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.  
 
Love in Christ, Bro. Frank James 
 

News From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The HomefrontNews From The Homefront    
Smart Vehicle – 
 
As I put my head back to rest, I started hearing a voice talking from our newer vehicle. This was a new thing 
for us as we have never had a vehicle that “spoke” to us. Next, I heard Frank saying, “cancel.”  He was 
talking back to the vehicle voice after he accidentally pushed a certain button on the steering wheel. The 
voice was saying, “If you are trying to make a call, then, for example say, 1, 2, 3.”  The ‘voice’ didn’t hear 
Frank’s reply as it barely paused. The voice was a woman’s, and she went on about various driving rules 
and it was getting irritating. Finally, Frank said “cancel” loud enough so that she did stop, but said, “Do you 
want to cancel”? It made us laugh that he had to keep repeating ‘cancel’ with a computerized voice to get 

some peace and quiet. 
���� 

 
A friend in Christ, Cyd James 


